
Submitter: David Derlacki 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

I have lived in Oregon for over fifty years and have proudly voted by mail in every 

election where it has been available.  We have voted by mail for over 30 years in 

Oregon with no problems.  SB210 is trying to fix a problem that does not exist.  I find 

it useful and valuable, not to mention extremely convenient, to vote at the day and 

time of my choosing in my own home.  I do not see any benefit to commuting to a 

polling place and standing in line.    When I did last go to a polling place, getting 

enough volunteers to man the polling stations was a challenge. 

 

I oppose SB210.  We do not need to go backwards. 


